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Dear Sir,

We are truly grateful for the opportunity to respond to 
this Letter to the Editor concerning our recently published 
study entitled “Postoperative low back pain after posterior 
lumbar interbody fusion surgery using cortical bone tra-
jectory screws [1].”

In response to the comments:
Facet joint violation would be a cause of postoperative 
low back pain [2]. We directly visualized an entry point 
in the open procedure and carefully inserted cortical 
bone trajectory (CBT) screws with the assistance of both 
lateral and anteroposterior fluoroscopy. Postoperative 
computed tomography revealed that facet joint violations 
were observed in 22% of our CBT-treated patients. They 
were all grade 1 violations (screw shaft or screw head in 
contact with the facet joint) [3] and were not associated 
with postoperative low back pain. In order to avoid facet 
joint violations, an entry point should be created far away 
from the facet joint as mentioned elsewhere. We preferred 
the largest possible screw in both length and diameter in 
order to increase the fixation strength [4]. The diameter 

of the screws was 5.5 mm in most cases. We agree that it 
is difficult to design an entry point of CBT screws in pa-
tients with severely degenerated and destructed articular 
joints. In those cases, conventional pedicle screws should 
be considered rather than CBT screws.
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